
PUBLIC HEARING  

TOWN OF SHELBY 

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW-MOBILE FOOD REGULATION LAW OF 2018 

OCTOBER 9, 2018 

 

Present: Kenneth Schaal, Deputy Supervisor    

William Bacon, Councilman 

  Stephen Seitz, Councilman 

  Jeff Smith, Councilman 

  Darlene Rich, Town Clerk 

  Bethany Centrone, Council for Bond, Schoeneck & King 

  Michael Fuller, Highway Supt. 

  Kirk Myhill, Planning Board Chair 

                 Miranda Bennett, Bookkeeper 

  Paul Gray, Constable 

  Claude Grimes, Constable 

 

Excused:  Ed Houseknecht, Supervisor 

  Trisha Laszewski, Assessor 

  Dan Wolfe, Code & Zoning Officer 

 

Others : Mallory Deifenbach, Daily News  Dave Mahar     

  Edward Zelazny     Chester Zelazny 

James Zelazny     Brian Murray Sr.    

Dina Barone     Kim Weatherbee 

Eric Chambers     

        
Public Hearing was called to order at 6:00pm 
Purpose of the Public Hearing- To hear comments on the adoption of proposed Local Law 

entitled “Mobile Food Regulation Law of 2018. 

Kirk Myhill, Planning Board Chair said we have never had any food truck regulations. The 

mobile food truck local law would ensure food trucks are operating in the Town of Shelby with 

the appropriate permits and inspections form the health department, defining times of operation 

and parking.   Bethany Centrone, Town Attorney, said this law would regulate hours of 

operation.  There would be venting requirements.  The mobile food truck would not be allowed 

to block traffic.  All trash, waste, litter and debris shall be removed from the site of the vending 

operation at the end of each daily operation.    

Public comments: none  

Motion to close public hearing by Councilman Bacon, seconded by Councilman Seitz.  

Ayes – 4, Opposed-0, Absent-1 

Motion carried 

Meeting adjourned 6:03 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Darlene A. Rich, MMC, RMC 

Town Clerk 


